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Here is to the two women who stopped by specifically to give positive comments on
my mom’s art. They are teachers at Mary Meredith and Carrillo Schools in TUSD.
Both have also lost moms recently — we shared hugs. And here is to the lady who
poked her head in on Sunday evening to say what a ‘wonderful energy’ the art adds
to the room. The painting | have included here is mom’s take on the story of
Pandora. You know —the woman who is supposed to have opened the box without
permission, unleashing all the evils into the world. In my mom’s version, she opened
it and let all the beauty into the world. Enough with having women in faith traditions
being blamed for sin and evil. Come by and take a peek. It will be up through March.

Before we get to another deadline for a federal
government shutdown, | want to give a public
thanks to all who stepped up and did cleaning
and restocking work in many of our national
parks. We saw pictures on the TV of overflowing
trashcans, but what we did not see enough of
was video of ordinary citizens doing parks
maintenance on their own time. | believe we are
a very caring people, and it showed in how we
took on the work of keeping our parks in the best
condition possible during the shutdown.

On Saturday, we had around 20 Fiji fraternity
brothers, along with that same approximate
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number of Troop 777 Boy Scouts doing work
getting the Campbell/Grant parklet established. These shots show their hard work.

What you do not see in the shots is the equipment operator from Environmental
Services running the front-end loader helping to spread the compost. Also not
evident are the neighborhood volunteers who showed up to participate, and the
Tucson Clean & Beautiful workers who joined in. The parks director and his staff
were also on site making sure things ran smoothly, and they did.

There are
now four
individual
plots
planted on
the public
Right of
Way at the
Bookman’s

https://www.tucsonaz.gov/ward-6/news/steve-ks-newsletter-021119[2/12/2019 9:05:47 AM]



Steve K's Newsletter 02/11/19 | Official website of the City of Tucson

iy

intersection. There are eight each of velvet mesquite, desert willow, hackberry
shrubs and hackberry trees. | am told that by fall, they will each be well established,
and the trees will be 6’-7" in height. Shrubs are, well, shrubs. However, they have
seeds that will attract a variety of birds.

Signage is being prepared that will give information on all of what is now planted.
Parks staff will do some grooming work on the dirt areas outside of the plant plots.
We will determine later on if decomposed granite is needed to further enhance the
area. There will be a couple of benches brought to the site so people can just hang
out in the new nursery.

All of what is there, including the wire rope and bollards, can and will be recycled
into city parks or other areas like this. The RTA road project is years off at this
location, so it might even be the case that the trees/shrubs that were planted last
weekend will be mature enough to be moved to other locations, and more will be
planted here at Campbell/Grant.

Many people were involved in pulling this together, and many more are going to be
involved in additional tree planting work taking place under the guidance of TC&B,
along with city staff. Look for dozens more tree canopies to begin in West
University, Sears Park, and Connor Park in the very near future. Each will need
neighbors to take part on the day-of-the-show.

This final Be Kind could go in either direction — just a couple of friends in the making:
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Benedictine

Tucson can be proud of the community work that is happening in partnership with
Tucson Clean & Beautiful and our Parks Department. We can also be proud of the
community response to the needs we continue to see with migrant families at the
Benedictine.

We have no control over the pace or quantity of ICE dropping off families in Tucson.
A member of St. Pius X. greeted me Saturday morning while | was out running. They
are out of available space, as are many of the other churches that have been
helping. That is the reason having the Benedictine available has been valuable.

The needs continue to be mostly food — packaged, or dry. We cannot take over pre-
cooked food for the families, but they do have access to the monastery kitchen, so if
you bring the mixin’s, they can do the mixing.

As the operation establishes, we are learning some other items that could come in
handy, such as large garbage cans, room-sized wastebaskets, brooms, dustpans, and
paper products for the restrooms. When we took over the building, it didn’t come
with those sorts of amenities, and it’s not fair to be paying zero rent and expecting
the property management team to do the restocking. It is important that you know
that the families are eager to pitch in and help. They are grateful for what is
provided and are enjoying time cooking and keeping their temporary quarters
looking nice.

Rezoning Process

Of course, all of this is temporary. The rezoning process for the site is moving
forward. The owner and his team are forming a design advisory committee. That is
their own internal group that will be include some neighborhood representatives.
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